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PLEASE JOIN US FOR THE 
Membership Meeting

and
Change of Watch
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10 January, 2018

Official Publication of the 
Grosse Pointe Power Squadron

“Come for the Boating Education...Stay for the FriendsSM”

2016
Newsletter

United States Power Squadrons®

Marines accepting Toys for Tots
and Sharing the Holiday with us.
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Commander’s Message
Cdr. William Stano, JN

Bridge
COMMANDER		
Cdr. William A. Stano, JN
wstano@comcast.net

EXECUTIVE OFFICER
Lt/C John J. Sulkowski, AP
jsulkowski@att.net

EDUCATIONAL OFFICER
P/C Chester Dunbar Jr., AP
chetdunbar@yahoo.com

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER
Lt/C Natalie Dunbar
Natalie@nataliedunbar.com

SECRETARY 
Lt/C Rose Stano, AP
rstano@comcast.net

TREASURER
Lt/C John Bennett, SN
John3839@aol.com

ASSISTANT EDUCATIONAL 
OFFICER
Kurt Hansen, AP

ASSISTANT SECRETARY
Valeriia Miller, P
valeriia-miller@yandex.ua

ASSISTANT TREASURER
1st/Lt Jay Kaiser, JN
jkaiser113@comcast.net

Send articles to the Editor: 
Lt/C Rose Stano, P
rstano@comcast.net
 
Publisher: Copyrite Printing
bpalo@copyriteprinting.net

Happy New Year!
I wish to thank the members of the Executive 
Committee, committee members and the 
membership for a fantastic job in 2017. In 2017, 
Our Squadron had great rendezvous, interesting speakers and special events 
like our Spring Launch and Holiday Dinners. We also had to make some tough 
decisions and say goodbye to several squadron members. It is time for 8 bells 
and our Squadron’s Change of Watch. I am inviting all Squadron Members to 
our Change of Watch on 10 January 2018 at the Grosse Pointe Yacht Club. The 
meeting begins at 1930. Come and support Commander Elect John Sulkowski, 
AP as he assumes the helm for 2018. Our Squadron thrives on the spirit of 
volunteers like you. Your help provides our Squadron with resources to help 
it meet its mission and goals. Volunteerism is important for the communities 
we serve and benefits the volunteer. Consider becoming more involved. Teach 
a class, sponsor a rendezvous or help with the newsletter. Being a squadron 
volunteer means that you are offering something special. However, you can 
help, our Squadron is better off.

2018 VSC Decal Distribution
I received 240 Vessel Safety Decals for 2018. The decals a squadron receives are 
equal to the number of decals awarded and reported to USPS plus 10 percent. 
The Decal Awareness Program received a grant from the United States Power 
Squadrons Board of Directors to purchase 35,000 vessel examiner business 
cards. The cards serve as a segue for promoting America’s Boating Club. Our 
Vessel Examiners will receive their business cards before the end of January.

America’s Boating Club Marketing Guidebook
The America’s Boating Club Marketing Guidebook is now available. With 
a tremendous amount of enthusiasm about the America’s Boating Club 
branding strategy, our squadron is eager to move forward. This comprehensive 
guidebook contains information on how to improve marketing and promotion 
at the squadron, district, and national levels. It is our gateway to help rethink 
how we present ourselves to the boating public and includes links to new logos 
and branding specifications, updated brochures and promotional materials, a 
training session for a successful booth at boat shows, suggestions and ideas for 
marketing and public relations, and other marketing tools. 

This guidebook can be downloaded at: 
http://www.usps.org/national/marketing/ABClub/America’s%20Boating%20
Club%20Guidebook.pdf
I predict that the Grosse Pointe Power Squadron will have a great 2018 under 
the command of John Sulkowski. Now let’s get to work and have some fun!

Safe Voyage Everyone,
Cdr Bill Stano, JN
wstano@comcast.net
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Executive Department
Lt/C John J. Sulkowski, AP

This is my final message as Executive Officer 
for 2017.  I want to thank all the people who 
have helped in the Executive Department 
this past year and all those who have helped 
organize the Commanders Ball for 2018, 
especially Lt Bonny Utz who has led the way.  
We have a great team of volunteers who have 
worked across all departments to make this 
squadron shine.  Our meetings, 
programs and rendezvous have 
been well thought out.  If you 
didn’t take part in any of these 
events in 2017, you missed out.  
P/C Joan McCarron will be 
heading up the Administrative 
Department for 2018 and I can’t 
wait to see what will be planned. 
 
Plan on coming to the Change 
of Watch on January 10th.  We 
will be swearing in the newly 
elected officers and appointed Chairpersons.  
This is an opportunity to give your ideas and 

suggestions to the people 
who will be guiding the 
squadron.  I will also be 
taking command of the 
squadron on that day.  I want to know what 
activities you would like to see.  Do you have 
an idea for a rendezvous by water or on land? 
Do you have an idea for a speaker or topic for 

our meetings?  Email me with 
your thoughts and suggestions.  
Remember that this is your 
squadron

The Grosse Pointe Power 
Squadron 79th Commanders 
Ball will be January 20th 2018 at 
the Grosse Pointe War Memorial.  
Entertainment will be provided 
by Larry Lee and Back in the 
Day Band.  Don’t miss it!

Wishing you all the best in the New Year!

Plan on coming 
to the

Change of Watch 
on January 10th. 

We will be swearing 
in the newly 

elected officers 
and appointed 
Chairpersons.
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SEO Report
Lt/C Chet Dunbar Jr., AP

ABC Boating Course 
and Advanced Pilot Class

Monday, February 26 at 6:30 pm
Grosse Pointe North High School

Thanks to instructors and students who 
taught or attended classes in 2017. We had a 
very successful educational year.

Thanks for your trust in me and my staff to 
continue this year. We have plans for even 
more education classes in 2018.  We have 
purchased a virtual trainer, test drive it at one 
of our upcoming boating classes.

Wishing You Safe Waters!
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Grosse Pointe Power Squadron4

Administrative Department
Lt/C Natalie Dunbar

This is the start of a
brand-new year with a brand-new 

Grosse Pointe Power Squadron bridge 
that will be sworn in at the change of watch on Jan 10. 

Come and join us!   

Happy New year to you!  If you missed 
the Christmas party due to weather, health 
issues, etc, you missed a good one!  We had 
a wonderful time!  The Grosse Pointe Yacht 
Club surpassed all expectations with the 
holiday decorations, the food was excellent, 
and the company was stimulating and 
entertaining. We also had a gift exchange 
that provided each person bringing a gift the 
opportunity to select a gift from the gift table. 
In my opinion, Christine Reif got the best of 
the offerings, which was fitting, since it was 
her birthday. The marines were in attendance 
were able to transport a generous bounty of 
Toys for Tots.

This is the start of a brand-
new year with a brand-new 
Grosse Pointe Power Squadron bridge that 
will be sworn in at the change of watch on 
Jan 10. Come and join us!   This new year 
brings a new set of things to do with your 
boat and your power squadron. Make a New 
year’s resolution to participate, to have fun, 
and to learn more about boating and your 
fellow squadron members!

I want to thank Bonny Utz, Ron Utz, John 
Sulkowski, Michael Babiarz, and Bill and 
Rose Stano, for pitching in and working 
hard to plan and make all the 2017 activities 
successful. Special thanks Dave Charvet, and 
anyone else I may have missed.
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Secretary Department
Lt/C Rose Stano, AP

Despite the bitter snow and cold, 2/3rds of those 
who signed up made it to the Christmas Party at 
the Grosse Pointe Yacht Club for the December 
Meeting. The Three other events to be held at 
the Yacht Club that night all cancelled due to 
the snow.  But we are a hardy bunch and those 
that came had fun with the Marines and the gift 
exchange. Several fun toys were donated to Toys 
for Tots program. It seems often our 
events in the winter are plagued by 
the weather but the ease of being 
close by makes it easier for some of 
us to attend. I can remember being 
snowed in in Northern Minnesota 
one Thanksgiving and we went to 
the local store for boots and then 
bowling cause you just had to 
embrace the adventure.
Since it is a New Year, let’s all 
make a Resolution to Get More 
Involved. Each of you has a hidden 
talent or need to help others and we 
could reach more people with your help.  If you 
all gave just 10 hours of your time this year, 
you could also receive a Merit Mark. Maybe 
you like teaching or want to hone your boating 
skills- then come on Monday night at Grosse 
Pointe North High School to help with classes 
in the Winter and Spring or GP Farms Pier Park 
in the Summer and Fall. Maybe you want to be 
outdoors and see other boats and boaters, then 
come when we have a booth at Vessel Safety 
Check Events, and even become a Vessel Safety 
Examiner. Maybe you would like to take new 
Boaters out on your Boat and teach them to drive, 
then Call Chet to be an On The Water Trainer. 
Dave Charvat and Joan McCarron enjoy doing 
this. Maybe you like to travel, then come with us 
to Orlando in February for the National Meeting 
and comeback and write some articles for the 
Newsletter or give a presentation at a meeting. 
The Nation Meeting has training classes on 
Leadership that are helpful to be on the Bridge 
but also help with your Personal Development. 

Do you have an area where 
you think we need to be more 
involved such as a beach 
clean-up or teaching boating 
safety classes in schools or to Scouts, at a 
local Park or through the DNR? Do you have 
an event were we could set up a booth to share 
our mission, or place to host classes or more 

Vessel Safety Events? We can 
do anything if we work together 
to accomplish it. Remember we 
are in 2 local parades each year, 
the St Clair Shores Memorial 
Day and the Santa Claus Parade 
in Grosse Pointe the day after 
Thanksgiving. Come and march to 
show your support and further our 
mission. Also there is the Coast 
Guard Festival Parade in Grand 
Haven, Sat. August 4, 2018. This 
is the Best Parade and a get family 
event. Send you suggestions to 

myself or discuss with any Executive Board 
member or come to our E Board meetings the 
4th Wednesday of the month to present. 
This is an Exciting YEAR for us in Grosse 
Pointe because April 6-8, 2018, we will be 
hosting the District 9 Spring Conference. We 
are planning a big celebration as D/Lt Michael 
Babiarz becomes the New Commander. This 
is a great honor and has been a lot of work by 
Michael to move up the District Bridge. The 
last Grosse Pointe Commanders to do were 
Bill Stano in 2013, John Bennet and Ted Smith 
before him. To put on such an event, we need 
help with registration, decorating, photography, 
and attending. We will be having a Casino Night 
as our entertainment at the Saturday Night 
Dinner for something different. Please come 
and share the excitement. It will be held at the 
I75 and Square Lake Road. Put the date on your 
calendar now and plan to spend the weekend 
with us. 
Thank you for your support.

Since it is 
a New Year, 

let’s all make 
a Resolution to 

Get More 
Involved.
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January Birthdays
Scott Bade				   Valera Marthaler
Gary Bill				    James Mestdagh
Kimberleigh Bill			   Barbara Roddis
Thomas Campau			   Jerilyn Sandifer
David Charvat			   Myron Sherer
Jeanne Flynn			   Natalie Simon		
Eric Kinney				   Conrad Sobczynski
Kurt Lyons				    William Stano
John Marshall			   Charles Woodbury, Jr.	

MEMBERSHIP MATTERS

United States Power Squadrons
2018 Governing Board Meeting

August 12 - 19, 2018
Minneapolis, MN

Join Us!

MARK YOUR

CALENDAR!
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Grosse Pointe Power Squadron
Commander’s Ball
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January 2018 - Your winter recreation guide!
Embrace the cooler weather by getting outdoors. Discover Michigan's great outdoors in this 
special issue of Inside Michigan's Great Outdoors!

Take winter by the boot laces with outdoor fun

Shift your plans for the coming year into high gear and commit to exploring Michigan's great outdoors 
throughout 2018. In the coming weeks, there are a number of snow-worthy events taking place in state 
parks, such as lantern-lit walks and guided snowshoe hikes, or other activities that can be navigated 
on your own time.

Find an online calendar at michigan.gov/winterfun or explore state parks, 
trails and waterways at www.michigan.gov/stateparks.

Winter camping brings cool adventure

Yes, you can camp during the winter months! Quieter surroundings, longer evenings at the 
campfire and stunning views are just a few of the benefits of winter camping.

A handful of Michigan state parks are open for winter camping, and a number of state 
parks offer unique alternative lodging options (camper cabins, yurts, cottages, pop-ups and 
lodges). 

To view parks with winter camping, visit michigan.gov/recsearch and type “winter camping,” "cabins & lodges," "mini cabins" or 
"yurt" in the search menu.

Free Fishing Weekend hooks anglers Feb. 17-18 

Reel in the first of two Free Fishing Weekends Feb. 17-18. Twice a year, residents and non-residents can 
enjoy two back-to-back days of fishing without a license. All other fishing regulations apply.

Additionally, the DNR will waive the regular Recreation Passport entry fee that grants vehicle access to 
state parks. Check out the official events scheduled for the weekend.
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Luge yourself: ice skating, skiing, sledding and much more

The ultimate winter adventure awaits you! Even a novice adventurer will love the variety of adventure 
options at the Muskegon Winter Sports Complex. A luge (one of only four in the country), ice skating 
through the woods, sledding and cross-country skiing are all part of the experience.

Downhill skiers and snowboarders will enjoy 15 groomed trails, four glade trails, the second-highest 
vertical drop in Michigan (or Wisconsin) and breathtaking views of Lake Superior at the Porcupine 
Mountains Ski Area. The ski area also offers a launching point for cross-country skiing and snowshoeing.

Shoe Year's Day Virtual Race to benefit state parks

Kick off 2018 with the Shoe Year's Day Virtual Race. Participants choose where and when to complete their outdoor activity, 
as long as it is done on two feet. You can run, walk, hike, snowshoe, cross-country ski or skate.

Participants will receive a commemorative finisher's medal and an event T-shirt and can register through Feb. 1. 
A portion of the proceeds benefits state parks.

Snowmobile season on track with plenty of snow

Explore the beauty of Michigan while riding along 6,000-plus miles of designated snowmobile trails.

Visit michigan.gov/snowmobiling to connect to online resources, such as trail maps, trail reports, 
closures and safety tips, as well as information on purchasing a trail permit. The snowmobile program 
is 100 percent funded with your trail permit dollars, and the dollars help fund trail grooming, signage, 
maintenance and more.

Unique winter wildlife viewing opportunities abound

When winter arrives, there are plenty of opportunities to view birds that migrate to Michigan for the 
frosty months.The great gray owl, northern shrike, pine grosbeak and common redpoll are just a few of 
the birds you can see. Closer to home, you may see dark-eyed juncos feeding on the ground under your 
bird feeder. Snowy owls are popping up all over the state this winter – look to open fields and lakeshores 
to spot these beautiful birds. Explore wildlife viewing.

Indoor learning adventures
The DNR also brings learning adventures indoors. Check out these DNR destinations that are perfect for an extra cold day, a family outing and 
much more.

Outdoor Adventure Center
Located on Detroit's riverfront, the Outdoor Adventure Center gives a taste of Michigan’s great outdoors in the heart of the city. This 
40,000-square-foot historic building plays host to hands-on activities, exhibits and simulators that help visitors experience the outdoors by 
touching a waterfall, stepping into a fishing boat, reeling in a big fish, riding a snowmobile and much more.
The OAC is open five days a week and offers a variety of special events. 

Michigan History Museum
The Michigan History Museum is located inside the Michigan Library and Historical Center in downtown Lansing. It is home to five levels of 
permanent and changing exhibits that tell the story of Michigan's past. It is open seven days a week.

Michigan History Center statewide events
Programs take place year-round at 11 historic sites and museums. A calendar listing of statewide events is available.
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Did you get a chance to read the Ensign Magazine? It showed we still have our work 
cut out for us. The U.S. Coast Guard Recreational Boating Statistics for 2016 show a 12 
percent increase in boating death to 701 from 2015. The number of accidents increased 
7.3 percent to 4,463. That breaks down to 5.9 deaths per 100,000 registered recreational 
vessels. Once again the leading contributing factor in fatal boating accidents is Alcohol, 
at 15% of deaths. The top five contributing factors in accidents were operator not paying 
attention, inexperienced operator, improper look out, excessive speed, and machine 
failure. These are important facts for us to use to promote Boating Classes and safety. We 
have new tools at our disposal to accomplish this task.

In our Squadron, we have  just purchased a Virtual Trainer computer set up to interest 
people in learning to Boat. If you know of some event that might benefit showcasing 
our Computer, let Chet know. Our Boating Classes will start Feb 26th at Grosse Pointe 
North High School with our ABC beginning boating class and Advanced Piloting. Anyone 
who takes a Boating Class with us is offered On the Water training with our Certified 
Instructors, on their boat or ours. If someone cant make it to a class, there are on line 
options. Multiple Seminars are available on line to include Partner in Command; Boating 
on Rivers, Locks, and Lakes; Weather for Boaters; Planning your Cruise: VHF Marine Radio; 
GPS; and AIS Electronics for Boaters. USPS has a Digital Media Library with videos that 
students can view from home or instructors can use to teach boating safety. Access the 
videos on line at uspsdml.org.

So get out there and share your love of Boating. Talk about Boating Safety and always 
wear your life jacket, don't drink alcohol and drive, wear your engine cut-off switch, get 
and encourage others to get Vessel Safety exam, and encourage boating safety classes.

Thank you for your help
Rose

Safety Article
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2018 Detroit Boat Show

Hello to all and Happy New Year!
Its my pleasure to inform you that the Detroit Boat Show is coming up February 17th – 25th.

They say more than 60,000 people will walk through the show and right in front of our booth, just a 
hand shake away.

The show is free to all members that volunteer to work the booth.

Please open the containers under the table that are at the show and refill the table with information.

So be aggressive and say HELLO to all 60,000.

We are America’s Boating Club and members of the United States Power Squadron let us 
show you how to be a better and safer boater!

Thank you to all members,

Bob and Bonnie Krieg

SCSSPS
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National Meeting – United States Power Squadron
Rosen Center, Orlando FL. February 21-25, 2018

Hotel Reservations can be made through the National web site
Meeting agenda is not available at this time. 

Registration for USPS 2018 Mtg is Now Open!

Message:

The United States Power Squadrons National Meeting will hold its 2018 Annual 
Meeting in Orlando from 21-25 February, 2018 at the Rosen Centre. Hotel and effent 
registration is open and available at the following link. Your early registration is greatly 
appreciated so we can ensure their availablity and minimums are met.

Remember, the purpose of these meetings is to vote the new officers in (this is a 
Change of Watch year), meetings to get work done on the various committees, and 
to communicate. Face-to-face communications is still the best form and this is your 
opportunity to share your ideas.

https://www.usps.org/php/reservations_new/meetings.php?mtg_id=21

See you there!

Join Us!
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Fun + Friends at our Annual Meeting

Twice a year we get together to make friends, learn new skills and 
become part of something larger. This February, join us in Orlando, 
Florida, for our 2018 Annual Meeting. Together with volunteers and 
boating partners from across the country, you’ll learn something 
new about boater safety while soaking up the sun.

Tours & Events
The biggest gathering of USPS members each year, our annual 
meeting includes a host of activities and amazing tours for members 
and guests. Enjoy a breakfast with keynote speakers Capt. Dave and 
Nancy Haslam of the Tall Ship Lady Washington. We’ve also planned 
luncheons, dinners, change of watch dinner-dance and countless 
other opportunities for having fun with new friends.

Accommodations
Our meeting hotel is the Rosen Centre Hotel at 9840 International 
Drive, Orlando, Florida 32819. To reserve your room, call 407-996-
9840 and request the USPS room rate of $155 plus tax per night or 
register online.

Activities Registration
With activities scheduled nearly every day, you’ll want to plan ahead 
and purchase tickets before they’re gone. From the Saturday night 
dinner-dance to local tours and luncheons, there’s something for 
every member of the family. Don’t miss the boat; get your tickets 
today! A $10 per ticket surcharge will be incurred for reservations 
made after Jan. 8, 2018.

Start Making Memories — Register Now

Plan Ahead

2018 Annual Meeting
Feb. 18–25
Rosen Centre Hotel
Orlando, Fla.

2018 Governing Board
Aug. 12–19
Minneapolis Marriott
City Center
Minneapolis, Minn.

2019 Annual Meeting
Feb. 17–23
Rosen Centre Hotel
Orlando, Fla.
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GPPS - Christmas Party at GPYC

Christmas Prayer
and 

Pledge of Allegiance
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GPPS - Christmas Party at GPYC

P/C Ron Utz, AP Always need a good Selfie !!

Happy to have Grandpa join us

Successful Evening!
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GPPS - Attending Mt. Clemens Change of Watch 

Jan Gentile,
Jim Simpson
and John Sulkowski

Dt/L Michael Babiarz
representing
District 9

Bill and Rose Stano with the Kreigs. 
Also, John Bennett and Jan Klumpp were there.
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GPPS  

Wonder how we get so much done.
Monday nights at Gilberts

for half off pizza after Zumba at 7:45 pm
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Reif Carbide Tool Co., Inc.

We promote safe boating

11055 EAST NINE MILE ROAD
BOX 862

WARREN, MICHIGAN
48090

586-754-1890
Fred John Reif

“Your Performance Printer”

30503 Gratiot Avenue

Roseville, Michigan 48066

(586) 774-0006

(586) 774-2792 fax

www.copyriteprinting.net

Mechanical Engineering
Marina & Waterfront Design

Erosion & Wave Damage Control

Phone (586) 777-0945
Fax (586) 777-3394

John C. Bennett
GPPS Member

General Marine
Service Corporation

22594 Ardmore Park
St. Clair Shores, MI 48081-2011
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Summer Crew Positions Available
Infinity and Ovation Yacht Charters is now hiring 

waitstaff, bartenders, culinary staff and 
crew members 18 years and older.

InfinityAndOvation.com/Careers

Equal opportunity employer

Summer Crew Positions Available
Infinity and Ovation Yacht Charters is now hiring 

waitstaff, bartenders, culinary staff and 
crew members 18 years and older.

InfinityAndOvation.com/Careers

Equal opportunity employer

Great Lakes National
M A R I N E  &  R V  F I N A N C I N G

Bill Grambo
Vice President

National Sales Manager

bill@greatlakesnational.com

In Michigan:
21719 Harper Ave.
St. Clair Shores, MI 48080
Phone: (586) 773-5533
Fax: (586) 773-5697

In Illinois: (847) 303-6600
Toll Free: (888) 408-5577

www.greatlakesnational.com

M A R I N E  &  R V  F I N A N C I N G

Attention Members!
Ad Space Available

HERE

Tars & Tripe
Contact Rose Stano

for information 

John M. Steinberg, D.D.S., P.C.

29404 Harper Ave.
Saint Clair Shores, MI 48081

Phone: 586-771-1411
Fax: 586-771-1080
www.johnsteinbergdds.com
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Port Index
DYC - Detroit Yacht Club    GPFPP - Grosse Pointe Farms Pier Park   GPYC - Grosse Pointe Yacht Club    JBM - Jefferson Beach Marina

**See www.d9-usps.org for other Squadrons Activities you are invited to join. 

Note: Refer to the GPPS web site for more details - Unless otherwise posted - 
All GPPS General Membership Meetings are on the second Wednesday - Sept. through May
All GPPS Executive Committee Meetings are on the fourth Wednesday - Aug. through May

Calendar of Upcoming Events

JANUARY 
January 10	  		  WEDNESDAY - GPPS Change of Watch 
				    GPYC - 7:30 pm 
January 20	  		  SATURDAY - GPPS Commander’s Ball 
				    Grosse Pointe War Memorial - 6 pm
January 24	  		  WEDNESDAY - Executive Board Meeting
				    GPYC - 7:30 pm

FEBRUARY 
February 14	  		  WEDNESDAY - General Membership Meeting
				    GPYC
February 17-25	 		  SATURDAY - SUNDAY - Detroit Boat Show
				    Cobo Center, Detroit MI
February 21-25	 		  WEDNESDAY - SUNDAY - USPS National Meeting
				    Rosen Center, Orlando FL
February 26	  		  MONDAY - ABC Boating Course and Advanced Pilot Class
				    GPNHS - 6:30 pm
February 28	  		  WEDNESDAY - Executive Board Meeting
				    GPYC - 7:30 pm
February TBD	  		   - Chinese New Year

MARCH 
March 14	  		  WEDNESDAY - General Membership Meeting
				    TBD
March 28	  		  WEDNESDAY - Executive Board Meeting
				    TBD

APRIL 
April 6 - 9	  		  FRIDAY - SUNDAY - D9 Spring Conference
				    Marriott Centerpoint Hotel, Pontiac, MI



GROSSE POINTE POWER SQUADRON
Secretary, Rose Stano, AP
20040 Ghesquiere Court
Grosse Pointe Woods, MI 48236
313-744-7472

Make plans to join
us at the

Grosse Pointe

Power Squadron

Membership Meeting

& Change of Watch

Wednesday
10 January, 2018


